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January Luncheon Meeting 
11:15AMðThursday January 12th 2017 
888 Twin Creeks CrossingðCentral Point 

Luncheon Price 
Including dessert $17.00 per person 
RSVP—Phyllis Fletcher—541-826-4371 or 
e-mail Marcia Weber—wbmrx1@gmail.com   

RESERVATIONS A MUST by Evening of January 9th 2017 
 

PLEASE NOTE WE WILL BE STARTING OUR LUNCHEON AT 

11:15AM...LUNCHEON WILL BE SERVED AT 11:30AM.  OUR MEET-

ING  WILL START AT NOON.  PLEASE BE SURE TO BE ON TIME.  IF 

YOU DO NOT WISH TO HAVE LUNCH AND JUST COME FOR THE 

MEETING, YOU ARE STILL WELCOME TO DO THISé.WE LOOK 

FORWARD TO SEEING YOU.  PLEASE CALL TO MAKE RESERVA-

TIONS FOR EITHER LUNCH OR JUST COFFEE.  THANK YOUé.. 

Guest Speaker 
Ryan Mallory 
 
Topic: 
Siskiyou Monument Expansion 

 
 
 
 
 

Picture with Ryan & Wife Kerri 

 
Ryan Mallory and loves to hike, photograph, hunt, fish, 4x4 and 
camp in the Southern Oregon Outdoors.  The EXPANSION of the 
Monument is very concerning to him and his family and friends. 
He is very committed to get the word out and has donated a Site, 
& Facebook to Spark the Public Involvement & Interest. 
 
Ryan is the owner and operator of Oregon Marketing Pros LLC 
located in Talent that serves 200 businesses in Southern Oregon.  
His firm does Marketing, Technical Consulting, Graphic Design, 
Web Development, Social Networking & Advertising.  He is also 
co-owner of Scanner Group located in Medford and a Core Mem-
ber of Integrity Communicating BNI. 
 
Ryan attended the College of the Siskiyouôs and is a graduate of 
SOU.  He and wife Kerri are Parents of a Son and 2 Daughters 
                                                    

Christmas Bells 
By Henry Wadsworth Longfellow  
 
Henry Wadsworth Longfellow was 
inspired to write this poem in 1863 
during the Civil War when his son 
went off to fight for the Union against 
his wishes. While this song is about 
Christmas time, there is an underlying 
tone of the war (The Wrong shall fail, 
The Right prevail). This poem is the 
basis for the Christmas carol "I Heard 
the Bells on Christmas Day." 
 
I heard the bells on Christmas Day 
Their old, familiar carols play,  
And wild and sweet  
The words repeat  
Of peace on earth, good-will to men!  
 
And thought how, as the day had 
come,   
The belfries of all Christendom  
Had rolled along  
The unbroken song  
Of peace on earth, good-will to men!  
 
Till ringing, singing on its way,  
The world revolved from night to day,  
A voice, a chime,  
A chant sublime  
Of peace on earth, good-will to men!  
 
Continuedéééééé..right column 
 

Then from each black, accursed mouth  
The cannon thundered in the South,  
And with the sound  
The carols drowned  
Of peace on earth, good-will to men!  
 
It was as if an earthquake rent  
The hearth-stones of a continent,  
And made forlorn  
The households born  
Of peace on earth, good-will to men!  
 
And in despair I bowed my head;  
"There is no peace on earth," I said;  
For hate is strong,  
And mocks the song  
Of peace on earth, good-will to men!"  
 
Then pealed the bells more loud and 
deep: "God is not dead, nor doth He 
sleep;  
The Wrong shall fail,  
The Right prevail,  
With peace on earth, good-will to men." 
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     PHYLLIS FLETCHER                           MARCIA WEBER 
              President                                       Vice President 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
        
PATRICIA TENNYSON-BELL                    JANICE WATSON 
              Secretary                                           Treasurer 
 

Executive Board 
 

President—Phyllis Fletcher— phyllis.fletcher@gmail.com 

Immediate Past President—Ruth Brodman— jcrw@charter.net 

Vice President—Marcia Weber wbmrx@aol.com 

Secretary—Patricia Tennyson Bell—dublincolleen42@gmail.com 

TreasurerðJanice Watson  jkewatson@gmail.com 

Parliamentarian—Valerie Smullen 
 

Board Chairs and Committee Members 
 

AmericanismðLaura Angel 

Audit Committee—Valerie Smullen & Ruth Brodman 

AwardsðExecutive Board   

Budget—Board 

Bylaws & RevisionsðValerie Smullen 

Calling CommitteeðLaura Angel & Pat Tracy 

ChaplainðMelissa Stiles 

EducationðJCRW—Lovella Moore 

EducationðConstitutionsðSheila Foy—Pat Tracy  

EducationðFlags—Britt Ivy 

EducationðScholarshipð Gayle Wolfe, Joan Symmank, Barbara Young 

Fund-RaisingðAll JCRW Members & Chairs 

Historian—Peggie Foy 

Hospitality Chair—Melissa Stiles 

Legislation —Ruth Brodman 

Mamie Eisenhower Library Project MELP &  

JCRW LibraryðMelissa Stiles 

Membership Chair—Pat Tracy 

New Membership ChairðMarsha Weber 

Newsletter & Website—Ruth Brodman 

Nominating Committee—To Be Appointed 

NFRW Program AwardsðFelicity Clark 

Parliamentarian—Valerie Smullen 

Program—Phyllis Fletcher 

ReservationsðPhyllis Fletcher & Marcia Weber 

Past Presidentôs Council—All Past Presidents                    

 
 

JCRW Executive Board 
  

 

Phyllis Fletcher 

Presidentõs Column 

 

 

 

Dear JCRW members, 
  
Our JCRW club received the following request.... 
 
The Oregon Federation of Republican Women has been requested to 
provide cookies for the Dennis Richardson Swearing-In at the Oregon 
State Capitol in Salem on December 30th.  Each club is asked to pro-
vide 10 to 15 dozen cookies for the event, which starts at 11:00 AM.  
Linda Neace, OFRW 2nd Vice President, will provide the punch.  The 
Inauguration and celebration event will occur, Friday, December 30th  
in the foyer area of the Senate Chamber at the Salem Capitol.  
Please RSVP Linda Neace at neace26@gmail.com as to the provi-
sion of cookies.  Please deliver the cookies to Linda before the 11 AM  
event that day.   There will be opening remarks and an honor guard, 
with Dennis being sworn in about 11:15 AM with the reception to fol-
low. The Oregon State Capitol is located at 900 Court Street NE in 
Salem.  Parking is available.  
 
Robin Lee, Office Manager at the JC Republican Central Committee 
Headquarters, will be attending the above event and has offered to 
transport our cookie contribution to "Honor" our own hometown Re-
publican Dennis Richardson as Secretary of State. If those of you that 
are not out of town (as many of us are) that can make or purchase 
cookies for this event and get them to Robin by Wednesday, Dec. 
28th it would be greatly appreciated. Please let her know of your par-
ticipation so she will know who to expect. Her phone number is 541-
773-7185 or email: imrobinlee@charter.net.    
 
In addition, Robin is driving up and back the same day. She has stat-
ed if someone might also wish to attend you are welcome to ride with 

her. Just contact her in advance to work out the details. 
Thank you all for considering this request.  
 

Merry Christmas, 
Happy New Year 
  
Phyllis Fletcher 
President, JCRW 
 
 
 
 

mailto:phyllis.fletcher@gmail.com
mailto:jcrw@charter.net
mailto:wbmrx@aol.com
mailto:dublincolleen42@gmail.com
mailto:jkewatson@gmail.com
mailto:neace26@gmail.com
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Editorôs note:  We all know Greg Walden was appointed to a high 
position within the 115th Congress beating out a Senior opponent..  
However I thought our readers would like to see how and why it 
happened. See belowð 

Rep. Greg Walden won a closed-door election to become the next 
House Energy and Commerce Committee chairman Thursday — 
beating a more senior lawmaker to seize the coveted gavel of one 
the most powerful congressional panels in Washington. 

The House Republican Steering Committee — a panel made up of 
leadership, chairmen and several dozen elected members repre-
senting different regions and elements of the GOP Conference — 
chose the Oregon Republican over Illinois Rep. John Shimkus in 
the secret ballot election. 

Sources in the room said Speaker Paul Ryan (R-Wis.) and Confer-
ence Chairwoman Cathy McMorris Rodgers (R-Wash.) both en-
dorsed Walden, tipping the scale in his favor. The speaker gets 
four votes, but his endorsement also carries great sway with other 
members on the panel. 

Waldenôs victory is significant because Shimkus was more senior 
and had also been laying the groundwork for his bid for months. 
Walden — the outgoing National Republican Congressional Com-
mittee Chairman — was unable to campaign until recently because 
he was focused on helping GOP incumbents win reelection. 

But given how well Republicans performed on Election Day — 
losing only a handful for seats — senior GOP lawmakers decided 
to reward Walden for his efforts, rather than favoring Shimkusô 
seniority. 

"Iôm very honored with the responsibility my colleagues have be-
stowed upon me. We have a lot of work to do, and weôre ready to 
go to work for the American people," Walden said after the vote. 
"Look, this was tough. John Shimkus and Joe Barton are both 
good friends and they are excellent legislators. They will have roles 
where they will continue to be leaders and very effective in the 
process." 

Ryan's backing of Walden is noteworthy give his previous endorse-
ment of seniority. Last fall, Ohio Rep. Pat Tiberi had the votes 
locked down to become the Ways and Means Chairman. But then 
the newly-elected speaker backed Texas Rep. Kevin Brady, who 
had been trying for the gavel for years, in the name of seniority. 
Brady won. 

Rep. Joe Barton (R-Texas), who is technically next in line to head 
the panel, also ran for the position, but was not really a factor in 
the race. Shimkus was next up; Walden, much further down the 
ranks. 

As chairman, Walden will play a lead role in the effort to replace 
Obamacare after Republicans vote to repeal the signature health 
care law and create a system of their own, a complicated process 
that could take years. 

Continuedééé.. 

 

Even before the race, many senior Republicans considered Walden 
to be the favored candidate because of his impeccable NRCC rec-
ord. Taking the reins of the Republican Conferenceôs fundraising 
arm in 2011, he played a key role in building the chamberôs largest 
GOP majority in 90 years. And despite pollster predictions that Re-
publicans could lose as many as 20 seats this cycle, the Democrats 
picked up a mere six. 
 
Top Republicans attributed that strong performance to Waldenôs 
work. 
 
Greg Walden also came into the race with a number of top allies on 
the panel — though Shimkus had House Majority Whip Steve Scal-
ise (R-La.), his former roommate, in his corner. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Friends, 
 
Earlier this month, I attended the Oregon Business Plan Leadership 
Summit. Each year Oregon's elected leaders share their ideas of 
what's next for the state and how best to proceed. With the 2017 
Legislative Session around the corner and spending increasing at a 
tremendous pace, we must roll up our sleeves and develop a plan 
to move our state forward. 
 
The differences between rural and urban Oregon must be under-
stood by Oregon's leaders and decision makers just as the differ-
ence between a concern and a crisis must be understood. The cri-
sis in rural Oregon is real and it must be addressed. 
 
Our economy will most greatly benefit from spending reform and a 
commitment to business growth. We cannot continue to politicize 
each step of the reform process.  
 
You can watch my full remarks by clicking here. 
 
Last week, we had Legislative Days. In House Rural Communities, 
Land Use & Water we were briefed on drought emergency re-
sponse and the latest on St. Paul's water infrastructure. In the Joint 
Emergency Board Committee we addressed the ITT Tech closure 
and heard from students that have been deeply impacted. You can 
see the full agenda for each committee here. 
  
I also met with constituents regarding healthcare for Oregonians. 
We had a nice conversation as I always appreciate hearing from my 
constituents.  
  
I wanted to let you know of a change coming to the offices of many 
of your state representatives. As we head into session many of us 
have begun using iCitizen, a free online public engagement forum. I 
encourage you to register and vote. Your feedback is important to 
me and I have posted a question for you to answer to get started. 
Use this link to get started: iCitizen. 
  
iCitizen will become more prevalent in our communication but the 
goal is to get real-time feedback on issues that will be addressed 
during session. Individual votes are private. As your representative I 
only see the vote in iCitizen, not the person casting the vote. Let me 
know what you think about it. 
  
May you all have a very Merry Christmas and Happy New Year! 
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JCRW EDITORôS Column 
Ruth Brodman 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
NFRW Scores Major Legislative Victory  
Mental Health Reform Legislation Clears Congress 
 
On December 7, the U.S. 
Senate passed Congress-
man Tim Murphy's Helping 
Families in Mental Health 
Crisis Act (included in the 
21st Century Cures 
healthcare reform pack-
age). The bill now heads to 
the President's desk to be 
signed into law. 
In the beginning of this year 
Legislative Affairs Commit-
tee under the leadership of 
Chairman Martha Jen-
kins identified mental health 
reform as a top legislative 
priority. Congressman Mur-
phy has been a legislative 
leader on this issue, and 
spoke to attendees at legislative day in March. 
 
Congresswoman Marsha Blackburn, a member of the NFRWgislative 
Affairs Committee, was a key ally in the fight and NFRW members 
weighed in at pivotal points throughout the legislative process. 
Thanks to everyone who responded to our legislative alerts and calls 
to action. Your efforts made a difference! 
 

Read more about the final reforms here  
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

Christmas & the New Year 

 

This is my favorite time of year.  In my heart I 
have only joy and peace in the knowledge that I 

believe that the Lord in his infinite wisdom has 
helped us achieve the Saving of America.  The 
one we grew up with.  The one that was the ex-

ample for the World.  How else could a man who has no political 
experience win the Presidency of the United States of America.   

There is also something else that is most interesting for the first time 
in 100 years that Hanukah & Christmas will fall on the same day and 

the Judeo and Christian worlds are one.  Perhaps it is a good omen. 

Bless you all Friends and Members.  May the New Year bring us the 
change America so desperately needs to bring sanity and hope to 
all.  And let us pray that the Democrats and the left wing of our Na-

tion, come to terms with reality and stop the carnage and accept 
defeat and rise above it.  Not necessarily for their sake but for the 

sake of our Country. 

Merry Christmas, Happy Hanukah and a Very Happy New Year. 

Best to all—Ruth Brodman  

JCRW Immediate Past President—Newsletter Editor & Webmaster 

   

 

Congressman Tim Murphy (PA-18) 
speaks on mental health reforms in the 
Cures bill during a press conference 
hosted by GOP leaders.  

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001TRYob_EyFJnfnIVvaPAqpLUHHNZi_VYNexE2hootL4IcC90WnuLOVKPZKwxp5_OCgo2eUYctI6l5BIlk-4Sm36enR9ip9iBQnCG5AU7watGVohDmvAbAI3pCOlYk82Pc9oRyzK7_cPf1toIOkG6qv892JVnS17CQsJdft_ie_TwHP1tPVSeSM_pXxt70zge8gpj-bFaNZOd-IHhCUEgtJCyzmK8hKGjOI-ZE


 5 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
Brown's tax increase proposals: 
  

¶ $600 million from new taxes on hospitals and insurance compa-
nies (which includes revising the Hospital Assessment structure to 
make it a true tax and reinstating the insurance and managed care 
tax that expired in 2013) 

¶ $183 million by eliminating the Small Business Tax Cut from the 
2013 Grand Bargain 

¶ $39.1 million by increasing the liquor surcharge from $0.50 to $1 
per bottle and increasing alcohol-licensing fees 

¶ $35.2 million by increasing cigarette tax from $1.33 per pack to 
$2.18 per pack, plus increasing taxes on cigars, moist snuff, and oth-
er tobacco products 

¶  $28 million by allowing sunset of tax credits for qualified re-
search activities ($4.1 million), residential alternative energy devices 
($15.7 million) renewable energy development ($2.4 million), energy 
conservation projects ($4.4 million), and production or collection of 
biomass ($1.4 million) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Article—Thanks to Carolyn Oakley—Legislative/Research Chair 
              Oregon Federation of Republican Women  
               President Linn County Republican Women 
 
 
 
 
 

The Holy Night 

BY ELIZABETH BARRETT BROWNING  

WE SATE AMONG THE STALLS AT BETHLEHEM;  

THE DUMB KINE FROM THEIR FODDER TURNING THEM,  

SOFTENED THEIR HORNED FACES  

TO ALMOST HUMAN GAZES  

TOWARD THE NEWLY BORN:  

THE SIMPLE SHEPHERDS FROM THE STAR-LIT BROOKS  

BROUGHT THEIR VISIONARY LOOKS,  

AS YET IN THEIR ASTONIED HEARING RUNG  

THE STRANGE SWEET ANGEL-TONGE:  

THE MAGI OF THE EAST, IN SANDALS WORN,  

KNELT REVERENT, SWEEPING ROUND,  

WITH LONG PALE BEARDS, THEIR GIFTS UPON THE 

GROUND,  

THE INCENSE, MYRRH, AND GOLD  

THESE BABY HANDS WERE IMPOTENT TO HOLD:  

SO LET ALL EARTHLIES AND CELESTIALS WAIT  

UPON THY ROYAL STATE.  

SLEEP, SLEEP, MY KINGLY ONE! 

SALEM 

Despite the overwhelmingly rejection of 
Measure 97 and the availability of $1.3 
billion in new revenue next biennium, an 
8.3 percent increase from 2015 to 2017, 
the Democrat-controlled House and Sen-
ate Revenue Committees have intro-
duced over a dozen bills increasing tax-
es. Gov. Kate Brown has already pro-
posed $900 million in tax increases and 

also wants to use $110 million for a new round of employee raises.  

Senate Minority Leader Ted Ferrioli, R-John Day, offered the fol-
lowing statement  

"Instead of reducing government waste and reforming our insolvent 
pension system, the Democrats are attempting to foist on our constit-
uents hundreds of millions in new taxes. Oregonians spoke very 
clearly when they voted no on Measure 97, and Senate Republicans 
will do everything we can to protect them from this tax tsunami. It is 
flat-out wrong to be punishing victims of crimes, struggling business-
es, charitable donations, farmers, homeownership, and conservation 
efforts. Oregon taxpayers should 'duck and cover.'"  

Senate Finance and Revenue Committee tax increase proposals:  

¶ Repeal Ballot Measure 50 - LC 2282 

¶ Struggling Business Tax - LC 2324 

¶ Vaping Tax - LC 2656 

¶ Daycare Tax - LC 2321 
  
House Revenue Committee tax increase proposals: 
  

¶ Seniors Medical and Dental Tax - LC 2378 & 2387 

¶ Homeownership Tax - LC 2378 & 2387 

¶ Charity Tax - LC 2378 & 2387 

¶ Cow Tax - LC 2378 & 2387 

¶ Farmer Tax - LC 2378 & 2387 

¶ Conservation Tax - LC 2378 & 2387 

¶ Air Pollution Control Facility Tax - LC 2378 & 2387 

¶ Forest Tax - LC 2378 & 2387 

¶ Victims Tax - LC 2378 & 2387 

¶ Buildings and Equipment Tax - LC 2378 & 2387 

¶ Struggling Business Tax - LC 2384 

¶ S-corp businesses Tax Hike, even if they lose money - LC 2385 

¶ C-corp businesses Tax Hike - LC 2380 

¶ AirBnb Tax - LC 1049 

¶ Steal the personal income tax kicker in violation of the Oregon 
Constitution and turn it into a wealth redistribution program - LC 2257 

¶ Nonprofit Property Tax Study - LC 2286 

¶ Daycare Tax - LC 2369 

¶ Tobacco Products Tax - LC 2375 

¶ Vaping Tax - LC 2389 

¶ Repeal Ballot Measure 50 - LC 2402 
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Sen. Doug Whitsett: The Last Hurrah 
by Sen. Doug Whitsett 
 
Note—Members—I know it is a lot of copy—but 
so worthwhile your time.  This is Sen. Whitsettôs 
swan song...He leaves office  as of Dec. 31st and 
we will miss his monthly dissertations...Bless him 
for his work and time on behalf of the citizens of 
Oregon.  
 

The latest round of legislative committee days was just completed at 
the state capitol in Salem. It also happened to be my final set of official 
meetings in office, as I am set to retire at the end of my current term in 
early January. 

 
On Monday, December 12, the Senate 
Interim Committee on Environment and 
Natural Resources convened for a series 
of informational hearings. We heard two 
presentations from representatives of the 
Department of Environmental Quality 
(DEQ), including a Woodstove 
Workgroup Report and Water Quality 
Permitting Program Review. 

 
The senior policy coordinator for the Oregon Water Resources Depart-
ment presented us with a report on the Task Force on Drought Emer-
gency Response. The associate director of the Oregon Climate Change 
Research Institute provided an Oregon Climate Assessment Report, 
the chairman of the Global Warming Commission gave a preview of 
that bodyôs 2016-17 Biennial Report and a representative of the Oregon 
Farm Bureau spoke about the Importance of Agriculture to Oregonôs 
Economy. 
 
Legislative concepts (LCs) that will be introduced by the committee for 
the upcoming 2017 session were also discussed. 
 
LC 1845 modifies trap check requirements and requires the Oregon 
Fish and Wildlife Commission (OFWC) to adopt rules for a wildlife con-
trol operator permit program for trappers. If this concept is passed into 
law, it would require trappers to meet certain requirements and require 
the Oregon Department of Fish and Wildlife to compile a statewide an-
nual trapping report and make it available to the public. 
 
According to written testimony from Senate President Peter Courtney 
(D-Salem), the concept was brought forth by the Humane Society of the 
United States. Courtney wrote that it ñseeks to continue to allow trap-
ping but to make it a more humane practice.ò However, in responses to 
questions, he conceded the bill would likely result in significant reduc-
tions in trapping opportunities. 
 
LC 1845 would require that animal traps be checked 
every 24 hours to protect unintended victims and 
ñreduce animal suffering,ò but it does make excep-
tions for mice, rats, gophers, mountain beavers and 
moles. It calls for mandatory reporting of all animals 
trapped and signage when traps are placed on public 
lands for the sake of protecting humans and their 
pets who are recreating in the area. 
 
LC 2216 would establish the Oregon Independent Scientific Review 
Board and a create a secretariat as its administrative section within the 
Institute for Natural Resources at Oregon State University (OSU). It 
would also establish an Independent Scientific Review Fund and appro-
priates money in the fund to the Higher Education Coordinating Com-
mission to distribute to OSU to fund the Board and secretariat. 
 
LC 2363 would establish product stewardship for household hazardous 
waste. Unless it is amended, I think this concept would be nothing short 
of disastrous if it is ever passed into law. 
 
It would require manufacturers of household products with hazardous 
substances to develop, finance and implement a statewide system to 
collect and manage the waste. They would have to track and document 
those products from collection to final inspection, both within and be-
yond Oregon. They would also have to conduct performance audits and 
inspections, maintain environmental liability insurance and provide con-
sumers with information, at the time of the productôs sale, about the 
waste collection. 

 

Those companies would have to register with DEQ a list of their 
brands, pay an administrative fee to the agency and provide a 
plan to it describing how they intend to finance, manage and con-
duct the program. They would also have to provide public educa-
tion on reducing the use of such products and advertise and pro-
mote collection events, as well as establish permanent physical 
collection sites in every county and holding collection events eve-
ry year. 
 
The Joint Interim Committee on Department of Energy Oversight 
met on Tuesday, December 13. 
 
This committee was formed in response to various troubles at the 
Oregon Department of Energy (ODOE) involving the controversial 
Business Energy Tax Credit (BETC) program, as well as the high 
default rate in its Small Energy Loan Program (SELP) and signifi-
cant controversy regarding alleged bias in the Energy Facility 
Siting Council (EFSC).  It presented a tremendous opportunity to 
examine the agency and the ways in which it could better serve 
its stakeholders and everyone else in the state. 
 
Unfortunately, it does not appear that majority Democrats will be 
taking action to recommend significant changes within the depart-
ment. I feel that the chance to truly reform the troubled agency 
may have been squandered. 

 
The committee met regularly for most of the 
past year. It spent way too much time listen-
ing to long agency presentations rather than 
proactively working to find bipartisan solu-
tions to improve the agencyôs performance. 
 
The co-chairs of the committee developed 
their preliminary report of recommendations. 
They issued a second draft following our 
next-to-last committee meeting that ad-
dressed some of the concerns expressed by 
other members of the committee. However, 
the second draft fell short of addressing all of 
our concerns. 
 
Sen. Alan Olsen (R-Canby) and I worked 
together with other Republican members of 

the committee and industry representatives to compile a set of 
alternative recommendations for the oversight committee to con-
sider. Our alternative recommendations were much more specific 
than the co-chairsô plan. 
 
It called for different membership on the to-be-formed Energy 
Board that better represents those involved in energy production 
and distribution. Rather that creating new positions at ODOE, it 
transferred positions within the agency to better align positions 
with new projected workloads. 
 
We suggested specific changes within EFSC to address per-
ceived bias in energy facility siting. We recommended third-party 
audits of the BETC and SELP programs, as well as a Department 
of Justice (DOJ) investigation of how BETC capital gains were 
taxed. We proposed the energy supplier assessment be changed 
to a fixed rate tax and applied equally to all energy providers. And 
we advised the residential energy tax credit should be discontin-
ued, along with all other tax credits supervised by ODOE. 
 
Finally, we urged letters be sent to the DOJ recommending inves-
tigations regarding any unethical or other wrongdoing by ODOE 
employees regarding the BETC and SELP programs. 
 
The Joint Emergency Board met on the morning of Wednesday, 
December 14. That body is similar to the budget-writing Ways and 
Means Committee. It considers federal grant funding requests, 
accepts reports required by the legislative assembly and re-
sponds to funding requests from state agencies made during the 
interim period between legislative sessions. 
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Continued  from page 6 
 
The E-Board considered 37 requests from 20 different state 
agencies. The work included accepting rebalances of the com-
bined nearly $30 billion budgets for the Oregon Health Authority 
and Department of Human Services. The Board also took action 
on the Department of Education request for funding for lead test-
ing in schools,  the Oregon Department of Forestry for fire sea-
son  cost reimbursement, funding for  Umpqua Community Col-
lege in Roseburg for expenses related to the shooting that took 
place on its campus last year and the Higher Education Coordi-
nating Commission for the Portland Community College Nursing 
Program Teach-Out. 
 
The latter was appropriated to help about 300 former students of 
the ITT Technical Institute in Portland, who were unable to com-
plete their educations after the Obama administration took action 
that caused the college shut its doors. My office has received 
numerous e-mails from former ITT students and their families 
asking for assistance in this area. 
 
At least 40 of the affected student were in the chamber to hear 
the results of the E-Board deliberations. Iôm pleased to report the 
Legislature rose to the occasion and was able to provide the criti-
cal funding. 
 
A Senate floor session was held immediately after the E-Board 
adjourned for the Senate confirmation of the Governorôs appoint-
ments to various boards, commissions and agencies. The confir-
mation process was marred by disagreement regarding appoint-
ments to the OFWC and the Board of Forestry. At the heart of the 
controversy was the Governorôs refusal to appoint balanced 
memberships, including landowners, to the OFWC and foresters 
to the Board of Forestry. 
 
That debate and vote was followed by a special ceremony for five 
outgoing Senators. As you may know, I am among those who did 
not seek reelection. 
 
Itôs been an honor serving the citizens of Senate District 28 for 
the last 12 years. Throughout my legislative career, I always 
made every effort to stay true to the conservative values I was 
sent to Salem to represent. 
 
I will look back fondly on all the connections and friendships that I 
and Rep. Gail Whitsett (R-Klamath Falls) have been able to make 
both inside and outside of the capitol. Thank you for allowing me 
to stand up for rural Oregon for all these years. 
 
Senator Doug Whitsett is the Republican state senator repre-
senting Senate District 28. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Report on Meetings of House 
by Rep. Gail Whitsett 
 
On Monday, December 12, the Joint 
Emergency Board Interim Subcommit-
tee on Transportation and Economic 
Development convened. The Emergen-
cy Board functions in much the same 
way that the budget-writing Ways and 

Means Committee does, and votes on funding requests brought forth by 
state agencies during the interim period between legislative sessions.  
 
We heard requests from many agencies, including the Oregon Business 
Development Department, Department of State Lands, Department of 
Geology and Mineral Industries, Department of Forestry (ODF), Oregon 
Watershed Enhancement Board, Department of Consumer and Business 
Services and Oregon Department of Transportation. 
 
The House Interim Committee on Revenue also met that day for an infor-
mational hearing. We received a Tax Expenditure Report from the Depart-
ment of Revenue and a presentation about Legal Marijuana in Oregon 
Taxation and Revenue from the Legislative Revenue Office (LRO).  
An analyst from the LRO also updated us on revenue trends relating to 
cigarette taxes and vapor products. 
 
Approximately 43 legislative concepts were brought forth for committee 
members to consider. Many involved various credits and taxes. 
 
The House Interim Committee on Agriculture and Natural Resources met 
on Tuesday, December 13. Myself and the other committee members 
heard a presentation on the Task Force on Independent Scientific Review 
for Natural Resources from that bodyôs co-chair.  
 
A summary of recommendations from the Oregon Shellfish Task Force 
Summary of Recommendations was provided to us by Rep. Caddy McKe-
own (D-Coos Bay), who chaired that group. She was joined on a panel by 
a commercial shellfish grower and an Oregon State University research 
representative.  
 
The ODF State Forester was joined by the director of the Oregon Depart-
ment of Fish and Wildlife and the U.S. Forest Service Regional Forester 
to discuss the Good Neighbor Authority program that is being used to 
restore federal forests through cooperative arrangements with state gov-
ernment agencies.  
 
 A representative of Oregonôs wine industry gave a presentation about the 
current state of that industry and its priorities for 2017. We also heard an 
update on the Oregon Hatchery Research Center. 
 
Lastly, we were introduced to three legislative concepts that the commit-
tee will take up during the 2017 session.  
 
LC 1607 would make various changes to the laws relating to mining and 
mineral resources. It would exempt certain small mining operations from 
exclusion certification requirements. Surface mining operations or explo-
ration activities on federal lands would be exempted from state bonding 
requirements if they are in compliance with federal finance guarantee 
requirements. It would modify certain permitting related to mining opera-
tions.  
 
If passed, LC 1607 would also prohibit motorized in-stream placer mining 
in indigenous anadromous salmonid habitat and waters essential to the 
recovery and conservation of pacific lamprey. 
 
LC 2049 would provide that a county is exempt from the applicability of 
existing state statute banning the use of dogs to hunt or pursue cougars if 
its voters approved such measures proposed by initiative petition or re-
ferred to them by the countyôs governing body. 
 
LC 2959 would establish a task force on noxious weed control that would 
be required to report by an interim legislative committee by September 
15, 2018 and sunset at the end of that year.  
 
The Joint Emergency Board met on Wednesday, December 14. It voted 
on all the funding requests voted on by the Joint Emergency Board Inter-
im Subcommittee on Transportation and Economic Development earlier in 
the week, along with many others . 
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Is Global Warming a Myth? 
 
Weôve all heard it before: media alarmistsô cries of ñThis year is set 
to be the hottest year on record!ò And in 2014, 2015 and 2016, 
those were assuredly the words uttered by progressive pundit after 
pundit. 
 
But, there are just a few 
things to recognize when one 
reads those statements. First, 
ñon recordò only means for 
about the last 16 years; accu-
rate satellite records of tem-
peratures donôt go back any 
further than that. 
 
Second, large uncertainties in 
the datasets theyôre using to 
back up their headlines are 
actually larger than the differences between the ñhottest years on 
recordò and the next-hottest ones. Itôs like saying that Hillary Clinton 
won a CNN presidential election poll by one percent when the mar-
gin of error was three percent. 
 
For example, Gavin Schmidt, the director of the Goddard Institute 
for Space Studies (GISS) at NASA, believes that the chances of 
2014 being ñthe hottest year on recordò at the time were only a con-
fidence-busting 38 percent. 
 
Many scientists who promote the view that the Earth is heating up 
have altered the label of this phenomenon from the focused and 
specific ñglobal warmingò to the much more amorphous and all-
encompassing ñclimate change.ò This is because in numerous cas-
es, there is ample evidence to support the view that the Earth is not 
warming at all, but may actually be cooling instead! 
 
Or, perhaps, itôs warming in some places, cooling in others and for 
the vast majority of locations, staying the same within a narrow 
range of temperatures. 
 
In truth, the Earthôs climate has actually changed several times in 
just the last 1,500 years (thereôs evidence to support that the Nile 

River in Egypt actually froze over in 
829 A.D.), and if you look at a longer 
timeline than that, the variation is even 
greater. 
 
In fact, scientists will grudgingly admit 
that prior to 2014, overall warming had-
nôt been recorded for 20 years. In 
many locations, thereôs data to support 
temperature shifts that are all over the 
place, rather than those that follow 

particular trends. As with the stock market, when looking for rises 
and falls, it often depends on where you start measuring and where 
you stop. 
 
Of course, scientists have their handy excuses at the ready to ex-
plain why New England had record snowfalls two winters ago, but 
somehow this is still evidence of ñglobal warming.ò And despite the 
fact that for many people, this winter will be colder than the last one, 
they deny that the Earth is getting chillier. 
 
But one thing is for sure: youôre not going to suddenly start seeing 
palm trees in Toronto; in fact, you likely wonôt see anything remotely 
close to that in your lifetime. 
 

  
So, whatôs really going on, climate-wise, if anything? Scientifically 
speaking, there are a few different camps, which all have had high-
profile defectors and new recruits at different times. 
 
There are the skeptics, like Nobel-laureate physicist Ivar Giaever and 
the Institute for Advanced Studyôs Freeman Dyson, who until recently 
even counted new President-Elect Donald Trump among their ranks. 
 
But now, Trump has backtracked a bit from his previous views. Re-
garding the environment, Trump declared, ñIôm very open-minded. Iôm 
still open-minded. Nobody really knows. Look, Iôm somebody that 
gets it, and nobody really knows.ò 
 
Next to the skeptics, you have people who believe some warming is 
occurring, but that it may be due to natural phenomena, rather than 
made-made conditions. This group counts organizations like the 
American Institute of Professional Geologists and scientists like Har-
vard astrophysicist Sallie Baliunas among its members. 
 
And lastly, you have the full-on, 100-percent ñanthropogenicò believ-
ers, who declare that ñall global warmingò is caused by man-made 
conditions and that man is 100 percent in control of his environment. 
Some 84 percent of scientists who study the climate to some degree 
fall into this camp. 
 
But scientists attending the Paris Climate Talks, which had made it a 
goal to reduce global temperature change to below two degrees Cel-
sius, may have to contend with the fact that worldwide land tempera-
tures have actually fallen by one degree since July — the largest and 
steepest decrease on record. Many from the scientific community are 
loath to discuss this because any mention of data that violates ñglobal 

warmingò arguments might mean 
big media coverage and a loss of 
funding for them. 
 
In this case, the big drop is as a 
result of a ñLa Niñaò event that 
followed a strong ñEl Niñoò — an 
annual atmospheric event that 
plays havoc with temperature 
recordings due to large move-
ments of deep ocean currents. 
 
Independent journalist David 
Rose stated, ñBig El Niños always 
have an immense impact on world 

weather, triggering higher than normal temperatures over huge 
swaths of the world. The 2015-2016 El Niño was probably the strong-
est since accurate measurements began, with the water up to 3 de-
grees Celsius warmer than usual. It has now been replaced by a La 
Niña event — when the water in the same Pacific region turns colder 
than normal. This also has worldwide impacts, driving temperatures 
down rather than up.ò 
 
Dr. David Whitehouse of the Global Warming Policy Foundation 
wrote, ñIt can be argued that without the El Niño (and the so-called 
[related] ñPacific Blobò), 2014-2016 would not have been record warm 
yearsé Many think that 2017 will be cooler than previous years. 
Myles Allen of Oxford University says that by the time of the next big 
United Nations climate conference, global temperatures are likely to 
be no warmer than the Paris COP in 2015.ò 
 
In fact, itôs safe to say that come this time next year, there wonôt be 
any ñ2017 was the hottest year on recordò stories. And itôs quite pos-
sible that the narrative around ñclimate changeò will have taken a few 
lumps, to boot. 
 
Given the number of conflicting opinions, the wide variation in global 
temperatures over the last several millennia and the lack of hard data 
from accurate sources prior to roughly 1880, this topic is sure to be a 
muddy one well into the future. 
 
~American Liberty Report 
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The 10 Big Lies About America: Combat-
ing Destructive Distortment About Our 
Nation 
 
by Michael Medved, 288 Pages 
 
Publisher: Crown Forum, 2007  
 
 
 
Have you ever wondered why so many 
people in this country are liberal Demo-
crats?  
 
Half-truths and outright lies about 
America that are passed off in our pub-

lic schools today as gospel truth. But now thereôs a remedy: in 
ñThe 10 Big Lies About America: Combating Destructive Distort-
ment About Our Nation,ò the acclaimed author and popular talk-
radio host Michael Medved zeroes in on the most outrageously 
false and damaging fallacies that millions upon millions of Amer-
icans today believe about our country — in spite of incontrovert-
ible evidence to the contrary. 
 
Medved brilliantly and humorously demolishes the most perni-
cious pieces of America-bashing disinformation that inevitably 
creep into and distort current debates about the economy, race, 
religion in politics, the war in Iraq, and numerous other hotly 
contested issues. Medved shows that each of these lies — de-
spite the fact that it is widely believed by the liberal elites and 
taught as absolute truth in our universities and public schools — 
is in reality a grotesque and propagandistic distortion of the his-
torical record. Yet theyôve spread so far and wide that even 
Americans who deeply love their country can often have a com-
plex and even tortured relationship with its past. Thatôs why 
Medved here takes on and explodes big lies and historical 
myths including the claim that the United States is uniquely 
guilty for the crime of slavery and that its immense wealth is 
based on stolen African labor; that the Founding Fathers intend-
ed a secular, not Christian, nation; and that Americans commit-
ted genocide against Native Americans. 
 
The long, hideous history of the Muslim slave trade in black 
Africans — far outstripping all the evils of the American slave 
trade 
How the consistently ignored Muslim slave trade makes a 
mockery of the trendy sentimental attachment of many African 
Americans to an alien Islamic culture that abused their ances-
tors and continues to afflict their cousins. 
 
Three uncomfortable truths that destroy the whole chain of 
twisted reasoning on which rests the claim that the Founding 
Fathers meant to establish a secular nation, not a Christian one. 
 
How a candid review of our nationôs religious heritage demon-
strates that it is todayôs aggressive secularists, not religious 
conservatives, who seek radical change in the social contract 
 
Why the ñEnglish Onlyò movement is (contrary to liberal myth) 
not the mean-spirited backlash against hardworking immigrants, 
but a simple acknowledgment of our dominant cultural connec-
tion to Britain. 
 
How the idea that America today is an imperialist warmonger 
badly misstates our history, distorts our present policies, and 
insults the memory of our fighting men Is the two-party system 
broken? 
 
And so much moreééééééé... 
 

 
 
 
In Trump We Trust  
By Ann Coulter 
 
Counter-Currents Publishing 
 
#1 Best Seller  
 
 
Donald Trump isn't a politician -- he's a 
one-man wrecking ball against 
our dysfunctional and corrupt establish-
ment. We're about to see the deluxe 
version of the left's favorite theme: Vote 
for us or we'll call you stupid. It's the 
working class against the smirking 
class. 
 
Now Ann Coulter, with her 

unique insight, candor, and sense of humor, makes the definitive case 
for why we should all join his revolution. 
  
The three biggest news stories of the 2016 presidential election have 
been: Trump, Trump, and Trump. The media have twisted themselves 
in knots, trying to grasp how he won over millions of Republicans and 
what he'd be like as president. 
  
But Ann Coulter isn't puzzled. She knows why Trump was the only one 
of seventeen GOP contenders who captured the spirit of our time. She 
gets the power of addressing the pain of the silent majority and saying 
things the "PC Thought Police" considers unspeakable.  
 
She argues that a bull in the china shop is exactly what we need to 
make America great again. 
  
In this powerful book, Coulter explains why conservatives, moderates, 
and even disgruntled Democrats should set aside their doubts 
and embrace Trump: 
 
·He's putting America first in our trade deals and alliances, rather than 
pandering to our allies and enemies. 
 
·He's abandoned the GOP's decades-long commitment to a bellicose 
foreign policy, at a time when the entire country is sick of unnecessary 
wars. 
 
·He's ended GOP pandering to Hispanic activists with his hard-line 
policy on immigration. Working class Americans finally have a champi-
on against open borders and cheap foreign labor. 
 
·He's overturned the media's traditional role in setting the agenda and 
defining who gets to be considered "presidential." 
 
·He's exposed political consultants as grifters and hacks, most of 
whom don't know real voters from a hole in the ground. 
 
If you're already a Trump fan, Ann Coulter will help you defend and 
promote your position. If you're not, she might just change your mind. 
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Hi Members 
 
Hope to see you at the January Luncheon 
Meetingé...Don't Forget—Dues are Due for 
2017—Jan 1st 
 
Best to all—Pat Tracy—Membership Chair 
 
Email address:  wimergarden1@charter.net 

 
 
 

 

January Birthstone poem 
 
 
 
The Garnet 
"By her who is this month was born 
No gem save garnets shall be worn 
They will ensure her constancy 
True friendship and fidelity." 

 
Happy Birthday Members 
 
Katherine Adams 

Ann Topham                                                  January Flower  

Carnation 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Members—If your Birthday is not being mentioned please 
send us your Birth Month.  We want to celebrate all of the 
Birthdays of the Membershipé...write to jcrw@charter.net 
Remember we only want the month 
Thank you alléé. 

 
 

http://jcrw.us
mailto:wimergarden1@charter.net

